# Kingfisher Courier

Telephone: 01302 349275

Fax: 01302 349293

Email: office@astrea-kingfisher.org Website: www.kingfisherprimary.org.uk Kingfisher Primary Letter No. 11 Friday 24th March 2023

## **Knights Easter Sports Camp**

There is a great opportunity for your child to take part in a Doncaster Knights Sports Camp being hosted at Kingfisher Primary from Monday 3rd April to Thursday 6th April. The camp is being run solely by Doncaster Knights, if your child has

free school meals there is no charge for attending the camp on each day. The link to sign up has been put on Facebook and emailed out to families.

There are still places available so sign up to avoid disappointment.



# **NURSERY PLACES AVAILABLE FOR SEPTEMBER 2023**

Dear Families,

There is still time to apply for a Nursery place for September 2023, for your child at Kingfisher Primary,

but don't miss out, this year we have been oversubscribed, with a waiting list.

If you want to arrange an appointment to visit the setting please contact us on 01302349275



If your child was born between 1st September 2019 to 31st August 2020, please visit the Doncaster Council Website to apply for a place.





### Thank you for your support on Red Nose Day

Thank you to all our families for your support on Red Nose Day, the children looked very different in their red outfits and enjoyed the day.

Thank you for your very generous donations we







## Could you be a Parent Governor for Kingfisher Primary?

School governing boards are one of the largest volunteer groups in the country. Their main responsibilities are to support the Principal, and Senior Leadership Team at a strategic level support policies and targets for achieving the schools aims / objectives and to develop an understanding of the monitoring and evaluation of the progress the school is making towards achieving these. All governors attend the full governing board meetings that take place twice per term.

Each governor also has a link governor role, which means they take a lead on understanding a particular area of the school improvement plan to ensure it is progressing as expected.

We are currently looking to elect a Parent Governor here at Kingfisher. If you are interested in joining and feel you have the skills/knowledge/experience that will contribute to the Governing body, then please

contact the school office who can provide you with an information pack and discuss next steps.



#### **Attendance Matters**

Here are our attendance figures for last week. Our whole school attendance target this year is 96% and our whole school attendance currently stands at 94.7%. Thank you for helping us to reach our target by ensuring that you are in school everyday

Class	Current Attendance						
1	94.0%						
2	94.0%						
3	94.0%						
4	94.0%						
5	94.0%						
6	96.0%						
7	93.0%						
8	96.0%						
9	95.0%						
10	95.0%						
11	95.0%						
12	95.0%						
13	96.0%						
14	96.0%						

#### **School Matters!**



#### Car Parking around School

The school has received a number of reports from parents in relation to parking problems at Kingfisher Primary. The problems which are being reported are parents parking on yellow zigzags when dropping off their children. The zigzags are placed there for the safety of the children who attend the school.

As the mornings are becoming increasingly darker I hope that you will help us to keep all children safe by ensuring that parking outside the school grounds is undertaken in a safe manner.



$\Diamond$	☆	☆	☆	$\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$	☆	☆	$\Diamond$	$\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$	$\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$	☆	☆	$\triangle$	$\triangle$	☆	☆	☆	☆
*	Ta		Da	toc	ı												*

- The last day of Term is Friday 31st March 2023
- and we return on Monday 17th April 2023
- ★ The next INSET Day is:
- ★ Monday 5th June 2023
- ★ We have two Bank Holidays on the following dates:
- Monday 1st May 2023
- Monday 8th May 2023

